
EAST MOUNTAIN NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION 

 

Minutes for February 19, 2025 
 

Attendees: 16 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 PM by President Bob McGovern. He then led the 

membership in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment of silence and prayer. 

  

The secretary's report is online. The treasurer’s report was given.  

 

Our community officer Anthony Batista, along with officers DeSena and Lemos spoke: 

• Everything pretty quiet in our neighborhood 

• Stolen vehicles are still a big issue – do not leave car running unoccupied 

• Make sure to lock cars also – items in cars are being gone thru 

• Report any traffic issues and they will be addressed 

• Coffee with a cop will be at Monteiro’s on Thursday, February 27th 

• Much discussion and many questions about the officer that was shot in Town Plot. 

The incident started out as a report of an attempted car jacking and the police 

responding to the call. The police were able to capture the suspects because 

residents kept calling in to report suspicious activity in their neighborhood. This 

info was crucial in capturing the criminals. Our officers stressed this saying – If 

You See Something Suspicious, Please Report It!!!!! 

• Questions once again were asked about the cars near Wendell Cross at end of 

school day – it is disastrous 

 

Other business: 

• Traffic study is still going on with the NEST project on Rt.69- findings will be 

presented at February or March meeting 

• Colin will make a sample of a new star for the top of the Christmas tree  

• Report any city issues or concerns (ex, potholes) to ireportWtby or call 211 to 

report 

• If you are a paid East Mt. Association member and would like a ride to our 

meetings, please enter your name, address, and phone number on our website: 

eastmountainct.com                                         

 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:05 PM 

 

 

 

 

 

 


